Hospital bed capacity in winter
2021-22 for all health pressures on
hospitals

Question:

To ask the Secretary of State for Health and Social Care, what steps he has
taken to increase hospital bed capacity in winter 2021-22 for all health
pressures on hospitals. (96741)

Tabled on: 04 January 2022

Answer:
Edward Argar:

The National Health Service is working with local authorities and partners to
release the maximum number of beds through ensuring that medically fit
patients can be discharged home as soon as possible, seven days a week. The
use of non-acute beds in the local health and care system is also being
maximised, including in hospices, hotels, community beds and the independent
sector. The NHS is also expanding the use of ‘virtual wards’ and ‘hospital at
home’ models of care, allowing for patients to be safely cared for in their
own homes and creating additional bed capacity in hospitals. NHS trusts are
also reviewing plans to expand general and acute and critical care bed
capacity in hospitals as needed, learning lessons from the pandemic to date.
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